
Exford Primary School 
Newsletter No 10 - Term 2, 2022 

Thursday 23 June 2022  

 

Ms Campo’s News.... 
 

 

Isn’t it incredible to think that half the 2022 school year is now almost behind us?  It has been so lovely to have the children at school every day (barring 

absences) and helping them to return to their normal school routines. Our student have all had the chance to go on an excursion – our Year Preps and 

Year 1-2s went to Werribee Zoo, our Year 3-4s went to Science Works and our Year 5-6s went to the GRIP Student Leadership Conference and have 

had a Swimming Program.  Our planning for the 2022 School Camps is well underway – our Preps will have a day Camp at school (stay tuned), our Year 

1s will have their after school and evening activity (stay tuned), our Year 2s are going to Lady Northcote Camp in September, Year 3-4s are going to their  

Campaspe Downs Camp in August and our Year 5-6s are going to Lorne early in Term 4.  We are planning a Swimming program for our Year 1-2s and 

Year 3-4s, using the DET swimming $ that were not able to be used over the past two years. 
 

In the two terms we have been at school, our number one priority was to shield our classrooms and our Tutor program from the impact of there being no 

casual relief staff to cover absences.  Our Exford staff have been amazingly flexible as our planning and organisation needed to change on a daily basis 

to manage teacher and ES absences.  Keeping our classrooms as stable and consistent as humanly possible was our priority and I really need to 

acknowledge how united and focused are staff are on supporting our kids.  
 

I also want to thank our parents for their understanding and support when classes have needed to be divided across the cohort (e.g. our Year 1-2s had a 

regular class split destination, so even though they were in another class, it was the same class they were going to, following the team’s planning) or they 

had one of our other staff take the class for one or more days.    

 

Tomorrow is the end of Term 2 and we will have our end of term Assembly at 2:10 pm and  

the children will be dismissed (and buses depart) at 2:30 pm. 

Happy holidays, everyone! 😊 
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Coming up 

• Monday 20 – Friday 24 June – Term 3 Planning 
Week – the children will have one of our specialist 
teachers for the day 
o Thursday 23 – Year 5-6 Team 
o Friday 24 – Ms Watt, Mr Patty, Ms Anderson, Ms 

Littlewood and Mr Jenner 

• Friday 24 June – end of Term 2 - 2:30 pm Dismissal 
 

• Monday 11 July - Pupil Free Day (no students) 

• Tuesday 12 July - Term 3 begins for the students  

And there goes Term 2! 

http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:exford.ps@education.vic.gov.au


 

 

(Repeated message from FlexiSchools and Seesaw) 
 

Unfortunately, after such a smooth construction period, our final handover has been delayed 
by two weeks. There has been an unforeseen delay with the final commissioning of some of 
the essential services that we've constructed as part of the Stage 1 works. 
 

After consultation with the Victorian Schools Building Authority, our builders and our 
Architects, we think it is better to delay so that we will have a smooth transition to the new 
Admin and Junior Learning Building for our kids and staff. 
 

After discussion with our School Council President and Vice School Council President, we 
will defer the Pupil Free Day (which we plan to use to unpack everything) from Monday 11 
July to Monday 25 July, with Day 1 in the JLB occurring on Tuesday 26 July. I will speak with 
our OSH Club team to ask them to reschedule the Pupil Free Day to Monday 25 July. 
 

I believe Steve McGhie, our local Member of Parliament, will now come out on Tuesday 26, 
and the VSBA have advised me that the Photo permission form that we have already sent 
home will suffice for Tuesday 26 July. 
 

We have rescheduled the removalists and they will begin moving our Admin from Friday 22 
July and then work through the weekend. 
 

We will have a Staff meeting this afternoon to work out what we need, given mostly 
everything is packed! 
 

Whilst we are all feeling disappointed, it's a tiny hiccup in the total rebuild of our school. I 
have run an Assembly this afternoon with our kids and reiterated and modelled that coping 
with disappointment is part of life - if moving in two weeks later than planned is the worst 
thing that happens today, life is good! 
 
I hope you enjoyed looking at the video I posted of the JLB classroom in Seesaw yesterday 
– it’s looking fabulous! 
 

 

 

Ms Gashi, who was returning to Exford for three days a week from Term 3, has been offered 

a position at Melton Secondary College’s CALM program where she is currently, and she 

has accepted the offer. We wish her all the best with her continuing role. 

I am working on a replacement teacher for our Arts program. Ms Bramich, our new CRT will 

take two of the three days of the program. 

 

Ms Watt and Mrs Szelest return for the first week of Term 3 and then begin their maternity 

leave.  We look forward to meeting their little ones sometime next term! 

 

 

 

Thank you all for your considerable patience with the traffic situation caused by the 

concurrent works scheduled near our school.  I believe the Melton Council roadworks will be 

completed by July 6, so tomorrow is the last day of the stop-go traffic on Exford hill. We will 

only need to contend with the traffic situation in front of the school.  I’m sure that’s a great 

relief for everyone to hear. 😊 

 

 

We have had a rise in the number of children bringing mobile phones to school over the past 

few weeks.  A reminder that according to the Department’s Mobile Phone Policy, mobile 

phones (or any ‘smart’ devices) cannot be brought to school without prior consultation with 

and approval from the Principal.  You can find the school’s Mobile Phone Policy on our 

school website at 2021 EPS - Mobile Phones Policy (Student Use) – Exford Primary School 

(exfordps.vic.edu.au)  

 

 Term 2 
 

 

Friday 24 June 

• End of Term 2  

o 2:10 pm – Assembly 

o 2.30 pm dismissal (and bus 

departures) 
 

Term 3 
 

Monday 11 July 

• Term 2 commences for staff and students @ 

8:50 am 
 

Monday 25 July 
 

• Pupil Free Day No 4 – getting our new 

classrooms ready! 
 

Tuesday 26 July 

• Day 1 in our new Admin and Junior Learning 

Building 
 

Wednesday 24 – Friday 26 August 

• Year 3-4 Campaspe Downs Camp 
 

Friday 2 September 

• Year 1-2 Excursion to Sovereign Hill (notes 

coming out soon) 
 

Tuesday 13 to Wednesday 14 September 

• Year 2 Lady Northcote Camp 
 

Term 4 
 

Monday 3 October 

• Term 4 commences for students and staff 
 

Monday 3 – Friday 7 October 

• Swimming Program for Year 3-4 students 
 

Tuesday 1 November 

• Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
 

Monday 7 – Friday 11  November 

• Swimming Program for Year 1-2 students 
 

Tuesday 13 December 

• 2023 Step Up Day 
 

Wednesday 14 December  

• Exford Christmas Concert (we hope!) 
 

Thursday 15 December  

• Year 6 Graduation Evening  
 

Tuesday 20 December  

• Term 4 ends  

 

Dates to  
Remember 

2022 

Mobile Phones 

Moving Day delayed  

Staff News 

Traffic 

http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/about-our-school/policies/2019-eps-mobile-phones-policy
http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/about-our-school/policies/2019-eps-mobile-phones-policy


 

 

 
 

Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our school’s ICT 

budget to provide our kids with access to Reading Eggs, 

Mathletics and iPads. 

We will hold a range of fun fundraising activities throughout the 

year, some are traditional parts of our Fundraising approach and 

these happen each year. 

• Term 3 – Father’s Day Stall 

• Term 4 – End of year Raffle and Christmas Concert BBQ 

 
 

 

Our 2022 target is…  

$5,000 - $10,000. 

 

Our Tally so far… $2137.50 

 
 

 
 

The Victorian Premier’s 
Reading Challenge is now 
open and Exford Primary 
School is excited to be 
participating.  

 
. The PRC includes the following features: 

• Access to a library catalogue (including book 
images  
and blurbs) 
• A modern user-friendly interface 
• Rewarding students with badges as challenge  
milestones are achieved 
• The option for students to mark books as a 
favourite, give them a star rating or complete a 
book review. 
 

Children from Prep to Year 2 are encouraged to read or  
‘experience’ 30 books with their parents and teachers.  
Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read  
15 books. All children who meet the Challenge will  
receive a certificate of achievement signed by the  
Victorian Premier and former Premiers. 
 
For more information 
www.education.vic.gov.au/prc 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/prc


  

To our students who celebrated their birthday 10 June – 30 June 

We love celebrating birthdays at school, making a fuss over the child 

who is celebrating and (individually wrapped store-bought) birthday 

treats are always welcome! We also love for birthday children to visit 

us in the Office for a sticker and birthday song. 

Having birthdays at school is a very special event and if your child is 

absent on their birthday, they miss out on all the fuss made over 

them. 

Seerat, Racheal, Sam, Ryan, Chloe. M, Zayaan, Mia. A, Tatham, 

Mia. M, Lily, Aleesha, Eddie, Ryder, Chloe. C, Ruby-Rose, Adelina 

and Arnavnoor.     

Happy Birthdays!! 



 



 



 

 

 



 

 



 





 

  



 

 


